
 
Staff Report 

 

 

TO:  Planning Commissioners 

FROM: Nicole Wheelwright, Deputy City Clerk 

DATE March 8, 2022 

SUBJECT:  Discussion of Additional Planning Commissioner Seats  

APPLICANT:  None 
  

Background and Analysis:  
 

On February 1, 2022, City Council requested that the Planning Commission have a 

discussion regarding the number of Planning Commissioner seats. The Beaumont 

Municipal Code Section 2.24.030 states “The City Planning Commission shall consist of 

no less than five, nor more than seven, members, including the chairman thereof.” This 

request for discussion was raised after the most recent application and appointment 

process of the Planning Commission vacancy. City Council contemplated adding 

additional seats to the Planning Commission but wanted the weigh in and 

recommendation from the Commission itself.   

 
Recommended Action: 

Discuss and provide a recommendation to City Council.  

 


